
 

BONSAI NEWS 

 

January, 2022 

January 

Jan 8—”Thinking about 

 repotting” 

 

February 

Feb 5—Review of repotting 

   the club’s Ponderosa Pine 

 

Feb 19—Novice Class* 

 

March 

March 5 — Repotting demo 

 “bonsai pot to bonsai 

 pot” 

 

March 12—Novice Class* 

 

April 

April 2 — Demo of repotting  

    from a nursery container 

 

April 9—Novice Class* 

 

May 

May 7 — Horticulture 

 

May 14 — World Bonsai Day 

 

 

June 

June 4 — Wiring demo on 

 branch samples 

 

June 23-26 — MABA 

 
*Open to MBS Members Only 

Milwaukee  
Bonsai Society 

PO Box 240822 
Milwaukee Wi 

53224 
 
 

Upcoming meeting 

The January meeting will be 

held on the 2nd Saturday in-
stead of the first due to 
New Year’s Day being the 1st 
Saturday. 

At this meeting, our new 
president, Erich B will talk 
about all the exciting events 
planned for 2022.  This year 
promises to be very busy for 
everyone. 

The last part of the meeting 
we will hear from Ron F who 
will get us “thinking about 
repotting”.  See the short 
article further in the news-
letter explaining more about 
this.  I’m sure everyone will 
leave the meeting with a new 
perspective on potting. 

Next Meeting 
   

January 8, 9am 
At Boerner      
Botanical  
Gardens 



 

 

 

   
 

   

Hello everyone. For those of you that haven’t heard yet, I have been elected as the new club presi-
dent. I have been a member of the club for about five years now and previously served on the ex-
ecutive committee as the 2nd Vice President. I’m looking forward to my new position and continu-
ing our efforts to move our club forward. In the coming year we have a lot of exciting events 
planned, tons of information being provide at our regular club meetings and are still looking at 
some additional opportunities for members to participate in. I also want to encourage everyone to 
feel free to contact me or any other executive committee member if you have any ideas for club 
activities, if you would like to have a specific topic addressed at one of the meetings, would like to 
see if we can get a bonsai artist to come and do a presentation, or any other ideas or questions. 
We want your experience to be fun and to be able to provide education and information that you 
need to become a better bonsai hobbyist and beyond. My personal email address will be included 
in every newsletter. Please be sure to take a look at the schedule of events in every newsletter as 
we will be adding new offerings throughout the year. 
  
Looking forward to serving you,   Erich (pronounced Eric) 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

  

Thinking about Repotting 

 Ron F. 

 
-Are you prepared to repot? 

We often think of repotting as a task that needs to be done in spring, but are you truly pre-
pared to take on this task? My goal of this presentation is to get you thinking of all the scenar-
ios that you may encounter during your repot and have you considering all the variables and 
items you would want to have ready for use if needed. Repotting is like open heart surgery for 
a human, so you need to be equipped to react effectively and efficiently. Can you imagine 
what it would be like if your surgeon suddenly needed a specific instrument and it was at the 
other end of the hospital?  Your repotting session should not be treated any differently.  

Like a good Boy Scout “Be Prepared”, this will highly increase you chance of a successful and 
less stressful repotting session. 

-What do you think about this pot? 

The second part of my presentation will look at “POTS”, what considerations should you be 
thinking about when you are looking for a pot for your tree. There are many variables that 
should be part of your decision making beyond Glazed or Unglazed, Pot shape and size.  We 
will go through the many aspects that make up a pot and why you should be thinking about 
how they may affect what will look OK, and what will make a much better selection to show-
case your tree. 

I hope both of these subjects are going to get your thoughts going into the 2022 potting sea-
son that will be on us sooner than you think 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
  

   

The Annual Exhibit in August may seem to be a long way off, and August is 

quite a few days from now, but the Exhibit takes a lot of planning before it 

can be a success. 

Would you like to help make this year’s Annual Exhibit at Lynden be as good 

as it can possibly be? Do you have ideas that you would like to share to 

make the event even better than in the past?  Or would you like to just give 

a few hours of time to help the club out in any way possible? 

Now is your chance.  The Annual Exhibit Committee is looking for members.  

We need people to arrange for vendors, help find sponsors and entertain-

ment, head the volunteer committee, arrange the raffles/auction and coordi-

nate the AE dinner. 

If you would like to help in any way, please contact Erich B or Teri W for 

more information.   

mailto:eab659@outlook.com
mailto:lolaebola1@aol.com


www.milwaukeebonsai.org 

Milwaukee Bonsai Society  
2022 Novice Classes 

 
If you are in the early stages of learning about the bonsai hobby, these classes will help expand your 
knowledge of understanding of bonsai styles, practices and techniques and set the foundation on which 
your future bonsai experiences and lessons will build. 
 
Novice classes this year will be led by Ron Fortmann. This series of five classes will review a number of 
topics in each session and you will also work on a provided tree in the fourth and fifth sessions.  We will 
work from a text that will be provided as part of the class. 
 
Session 1 Saturday February 19 (9-2 PM) at Boerner Botanical Gardens – Grandparents Room 

Introductions and expectations Bonsai Terms 
Bonsai History Bonsai Styles 
Bonsai Tools Bonsai Horticulture 

 
Session 2 Saturday March 12  (9-2 PM) at Boerner Botanical Gardens – Grandparents Room 

Review Styles and their application Pot Selection 
Bonsai Rules Potting/Repotting Practices 
Bonsai Development Repotting Workshop 

 
Session 3 Saturday March 26 (9-2 PM) at Boerner Botanical Gardens – Grandparents Room 

Bonsai Soils Discussion about Taper 
Bonsai Fertilization Wire and Wiring 

 
Session 4 Saturday April 9 (9-2 PM) at Boerner Botanical Gardens – Grandparents Room 

Work on your class tree Review previous sessions 
 
Session 5 Saturday May nn (9-2 PM) Nursery Crawl and Ron’s Studio - Oconomowoc 

Evaluate nursery stock for potential bonsai Work on your class tree  

 
Now that your feet are wet….. Jump in!  Begin your own Bonsai journey!        Cost is $200 

   

Please include your tuition payment with your application.  Class participation will be based on first paid first included basis and includes a tree. 
Each class will be limited to twelve students and you must be an MBS member to enroll.   

Renew or Join at Membership Application 
.  

Contact Information 

Please Print: 

Name(s)  

Street Address  

City ST ZIP Code  

Phone  

E-Mail Address  

 

Payment 

Sign up on EventBrite (search for Bonsai) or make your check or money order payable to:  Milwaukee Bonsai Society  

Bring to a meeting or mail to: 

Milwaukee Bonsai Society 

P.O. Box 240822 

Milwaukee, WI 53224 

 

 

http://www.milwaukeebonsai.org/docs/YC/MembershipApplication.pdf
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2022-novice-class-tickets-227613597397


  

 
 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

   
 

   

Overwintering Tender Trees (Tropicals) 

I created an indoor green house in my basement… I repurposed the room I used 

for storing my yarns.   2x4’s,  plywood, fluorescent lights, plastic sleds and pea 

gravel.  (See pix below).  I kept the lights on 12 hours a day using timers.  I used 
one warm and one cool florescent light.  The temperature in the basement is pret-

ty stable at 60º.  For more light and a bit more heat, I used halogen lights in the 

center of  the room facing in both directions.  I used the water from the dehumidi-
fiers in the basement (fewer metals than in the tap water).  I sprayed each tree 

with dormant oil.  No bugs since I started doing this! 

But my trees didn’t seem to be thriving when spring came.   

I had the opportunity to discuss this with Martha Meehan (vendor for years at 

the Chicago show - small plants and bonsai trees - many tropicals).  She gave me 

a formula that has worked for me since.  When I bring my trees inside in the fall 
(I wait until the nighttime temperatures are mainly in the 40’s) I limit the lighting 

to 8 hours a day.  Martha said that the trees need to have a bit of  dormancy.  In 

January I increased the light to 9 hours and added an hour per month until the 

trees went outside in the spring.  I started to fertilize in March.   

This proved to be very successful for my trees.  I am still using this formu-

la.  Right now, my trees are nicely tucked in for the winter with 8 hours of  light 

per day. 

I hope this helps 

Kris Z 



 

 

 

 

   

   

 
 
 

General Meeting - Saturday, December 4, 2021 



PO Box 240822 

Milwaukee, WI  53224 

www.milwaukeebonsai.org 

 

Next MBS meeting will be  

January 8, 2022 @ 9am 

Boerner Botanical Gardens 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Webmaster 

Melissa J 

Pam W 

2022 MBS OFFICERS 

Other Club Functions 

PAB Board—Ron F, Houston S & Judy S 

Silhouetted tree 

Respite for traveling birds 

Winter afternoon 

 

~Thalia Dunn 

 

 
President Erich B 

1st VP Pam W 

2nd VP Teri W 

Secretary Rick W 

Treasurer Clif O 

Director John N 

Director Greg R 

Director Irene H 

Past Pres. 

mailto:missyuc2@yahoo.com
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